

MARAZION SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 11th June 2020

Headteacher: Miss Jenny Rainbow Telephone: 01736 710618 School mobile: 07572 495370 Stay stron

Email: <u>head@marazion.cornwall.sch.uk;</u> esmith@marazion.cornwall.sch.uk; secretary@marazion.cornwall.sch.uk; soliver@marazion.cornwall.sch.uk

Website: <u>www.marazion.cornwall.sch.uk</u> Blog: <u>https://blog.seesaw.me/marazion</u>
Twitter: <u>@SchoolMarazion</u> Instagram: #marazionschool

"That they end," said the horse. Charlie Mackesy

Dear Parents,

This week Marazion School started a phased and cautious reopening. Further information about our reopening is available on the school website. A reminder that although many things in a Marazion School day have changed for now, the best of Marazion School is still here - relationships; community; creative curriculum; listening; support for the whole child to thrive. Please make sure that you keep in touch - your feedback is important so that we are able to review, reflect and adapt safely to the changing and unprecedented circumstances we find ourselves in.

Car Parking

Now that Marazion School is open for more children, we have staggered start and finish times. Please note that parents must not park in the school car park AT ANY TIME and should only park on School Lane if there is an emergency. Parents and children are strongly encouraged to walk/bike to school or use the Marazion Community Centre car park and walk over to school for drop off and back to the car park at the end of the day. Children and/or adults must wait 2 metres apart when waiting at drop off/pick up times - we now have rainbows painted on the pavement and by the main entrance as reminders about safe physical distancing (3)

Staffing Update

Joelle Rowles is starting her maternity leave on Monday 6^{th} July - we would like to wish her all the best for her next adventure as a mummy 5 We are delighted to welcome Joseph Mitten to the Marazion Staff Team from 1^{st} September 2020. Joseph joins our Early Years and KS1 Team as class teacher.

Marazion School Classes - September 2020

Next year Marazion School has 5 classes: Year R/1; Year 2; Year 3/4; Year 4/5 and Year 6. Children in the current Year 3 group (who are Year 4 from September) are either in the mixed 3/4 or 4/5 class. Letters are going out to all parents of children in the current Year 3 group tomorrow with more information about these classes.

Year 6 Leavers' Hoodies

By now all of our Year 6 pupils should have received their Leavers' Hoodies. Look out for the Class of 2020 in their new grey tops - from a distance of course.





Home Based Learning

A reminder that as the vast majority of our children still remain at home, we are continuing with our online provision on Seesaw and the weekly paper packs as usual, for now.

Staying in Touch: Staff

The School Office can now be contacted every day Monday-Friday. Please note that you can also email staff at any time but usually replies will be between 9am-3pm. The school mobile is now back in school but Mrs Fox will continue to keep in touch with some of you as she has over the last couple of months. Emails for HT, AHT and Edna are at the top of this newsletter. Please note that all our contact details are also on the school website.

Staying in Touch: Governors

A reminder that if you wish to get in touch with any of our governors, there are several ways to do this: contact the School Office and they can get a governor to phone you back or email Caroline Peers, our Chair of Governors at chair@marazion.cornwall.sch.uk

Marazion School Website - Now LIVE

We have just completed a review and a refresh of Marazion School's website, working with EDU-iCT. Our new website is now live. Please take the time to have a look. There is still some more work to be done but that will be completed by the end of this school year.

Cornwall Virtual School Games (CSG) 2020

This year the CSG are going virtual - taking place from 22-26 June! A poster is attached electronically to this newsletter with further details. More information about how Marazion School is taking part in these games will be in next week's newsletter.

Rainbow Ideas (RIs)

Optional rainbow weekly activities continue for this half term is a slightly different format. Rainbow Ideas for next week are attached electronically to this newsletter.

Staying Safe - #YouAreNotAlone

People living with domestic abuse are now able to access safe spaces at Boots pharmacies. Those needing help can ask staff at the counter to use the consultation room, where they will be able to contact services for help and advice. Staying at home shouldn't mean you are at risk so please make sure that you get support if you need it to stay safe in your own home - the support is still there and you need to use it. If you or someone you know is suffering from Domestic Abuse, isolation rules do not apply. Police response & support services remain available. You can find more information, helplines and support at gov.uk/domestic-abuse or call 999 if you are in immediate danger.

Happy Birthday

Happy Birthday to *Kaia*, *Bobby*, *Dayton*, *Theo*, *Sophia*, *Freya* and *Summer* who celebrated their birthday this week. Many Happy Returns to you all ©

Dates for the Diary w/c 15th June 2020

Monday 15th to Wednesday 17th June: Reception/Year 1 pupils in school 9.30am-12.30pm From Thursday 18th June: Reception/Year 1 pupils are in school full time: 9.30am-2.30pm



